
225 COUNTY HWY 6, PO BOX 374, CLINTON, MN 56225 

TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH & HOLDEN LUTHERAN CHURCH 

ELCA - JIM RACH, MINISTER  - OFFICE: (320) 325-5178                                         EMAIL: TRINITY56225@GMAIL.COM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to all that have participated in the  

Sound System Fundraiser!  We are well on our 

way to our goal! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

We are in need of Bars, Cookies or  

money for Bible School.  

Contact Donnette Herberg or Beth Gillespie 

 



 Marvel Joyce Anderson 
September 24, 1935 – June 22, 2024 

Marvel Joyce (Krause) 

Anderson was born on 

September 24, 1935, at the 

St. Cloud Hospital to 

Herbert Krause and Clara 

(Beck) Krause. She grew 

up on the Krause Family 

farm 10 miles east of Rice, 

MN. Marvel was baptized 

at St. John’s Lutheran 

Church also known as 

Dixville Church near Royalton, MN.  

Marvel attended Benton County School District #38 for her 

elementary education. She said that the school was just a 

short walk down their driveway so she would try to follow 

her sister to school. Her parents decided to just enroll her 

so she was four years old when she started first grade and 

only 16 years old when she graduated from high school. 

Marvel attended Trinity Lutheran Church School in Sauk 

Rapids for her 7th and 8th grade year, she was also 

confirmed at Trinity in 1948. She then attended and 

graduated from Sauk Rapids High School in 1952.  

Marvel attended St. Cloud Teachers College (St. Cloud 

State) and completed a 3-year teaching degree in 1955. In 

the summer of 1955, she worked as a waitress at Rutgers 

Pine Beach Lodge on Gull Lake. In 1955, she accepted an 

elementary teaching position in Willmar, MN. Marvel 

continued her education with summer sessions until she 

earned her bachelor’s degree in 1957. She moved to 

Mound, MN, and taught there for three years.  

Marvel had met Eddie through his sister, Ruth, when she 

was teaching in Willmar. They were married at St. John’s 

Lutheran Church on July 8, 1961. Marvel got a job teaching 

in Ortonville in the fall of 1961 and taught there for two 

years. Marvel and Eddie lived in Clinton then moved to the 

Anderson family farm in 1975. Marvel loved farm life and 

being a mom and grandma. She had big gardens and was 

often found in the yard or in the field. She was a substitute 

teacher, a 4-H leader, a Sunday School Director, and held 

many positions at church. She was a member of the 

September Birthday Club which is the oldest organization 

in Clinton. She was also a charter member of the 

Minnesota “Marvel” Club. She loved helping out in her 

community and quilting at Trinity Lutheran Church was 

one of her favorite groups in her later years.  

Marvel is survived by her children: Dean Anderson 

(Sharon Schroeder) of Hopkins, MN; Joleen (Matt) Rein of 

Center City, MN; and Lynn (Dan) Retzlaff of Fargo, ND; 

two grandchildren: Anna and Erin Rein; step-

granddaughters: Sarah Eichhorn, and Jordan (Brandon) 

Derhaag; and step-great-grandchildren: Tristan, Naveah, 

Savanah, Sawyer, Kora, and Callen.  

Marvel was preceded in death by her parents, Herbert and 

Clara Krause; her sister, Lavina; her brother-in-law, 

Hubert; and her husband, Eddie. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Larry Howard Anderson 
July 8, 1949 — July 9, 2024 

Larry Howard Anderson was 

born on July 8, 1949, in 

Ortonville, MN, to Russell 

and Edna (Rebehn) 

Anderson. A lifelong 

resident of Clinton, Larry 

graduated from high school 

in 1967 with a thirst for 

knowledge that led him to 

pursue higher education. 

Larry attended college at 

Concordia Moorhead and at Canby Vo-Tech studying farm 

management and diesel repair, before proudly serving the 

Army National Guard for several years.  

Purchasing a farm one mile from his parents in 1972, Larry 

farmed 400 acres and a small herd of cattle and remained 

living there for the next 50 years. A son, Dan, came in 1977 

and then he was married to his beloved Trudy Amunrud 

on August 15, 1987, raising her children, Julie and Troy, as 

his own.  

A lifelong fan of old machinery, Larry attended any farm 

show or threshing bee he could and kept a collection of 

model tractors and vintage cars on display, along with 

restoring several tractors of his own. He was a respected 

member of the Clinton American Legion and the Olde 

Time Machinery Club, where his presence and 

contributions were greatly valued. Additionally, he served 

on the Trinity Lutheran Church Council and dedicated his 

time to the St. Pauli Lutheran Church Cemetery 

Committee.  

Surviving Larry are his son, Dan (Genevieve) Anderson of 

New Ulm, MN; stepdaughter, Julie (Eugene) Mielitz of 

Watertown, SD; stepson, Troy (Andrea) Amunrud of 

Grand Rapids, MN; 10 grandchildren; six great-

grandchildren; sisters: Ruth Anderson of Roseville, MN; 

Carol Brandt of Wadena, MN; and Dori (Clark) Haliburton 

of Watertown, SD; brother, Keith (Jane) Anderson of 

Clinton, MN; along with many extended family members.  

Preceding him in death are his wife, Trudy Anderson in 

2020; and his parents. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Minutes: June 17, 2024          Trinity Council Meeting 

The meeting was called to order by President Donna Moberg 

Members present: Donna Moberg, President; Randy 

Stotesbery, Vice President; Elizabeth Huselid, Secretary,  Haley 

Zimmel (speaker phone), Deb Nelson, Donnette Herberg, Mark 

Botker, Dan Morrill, Beth Bohlen.  Absent: None.  Also present 

were Jodi Morrill, Treasurer and Janine Teske, Church 

Secretary 

Devotions were led by Minister Jim 

The minutes of the May meeting were approved on a motion 

by Donnette and Second by Deb, M/C. 

Approval of Financial reports were made on a motion by 

Randy and second by Donnette, M/C 

Mileage and Ministers Report were approved by Elizabeth’s 

motion, second by Mark. 8 trips Brooten to Clinton @ 160/rd 

trip= 1280 miles 

Committee Reports were given: 

• Education Committee: The Youth will host a pancake 

feed on June 30th at the Memorial Building in 

conjunction with Celebrate Clinton.  VBS will begin on 

July 29th - August 1 from 2-6 pm.  On August 1-2, the 

Youth Group will be going to Camp for Christ for an 

overnight retreat.  This is for grades 7-12.  Rally 

Sunday is on September 8th, the Contemporary Group 

will sing in church that day as well.  The Youth Group 

Trip to Noah’s Ark has been scheduled for 2025.  

• Evangelism & Worship and Music: nothing 

• Property and Management:  nothing 

• Parish Board: nothing 

• St. Pauli Committee: nothing 

 

Old Business: 

• Roof Attorney Bill - Mark will connect with Paul Huselid 

regarding phone calls to attorney and to discuss the 

billing. 

•  The AED Defibrillator that was donated by Julie and 

Del Sprunk from Legacy Commons will get hung by 

Marcus Moberg soon.  

• We are still waiting on a quote for the Sound System 

Update, but are moving ahead with more information 

from designers to determine the right equipment. 

• Tickets left for the Calendar Drawing is about 50 or so - 

Turn in by 26th, drawing will be on June 30th. 

• Heat pumps:  Dan updated us with rebates - and the 

two quotes we have.  He needs to follow up with 

another government clean energy rebate.  Matt Nelson 

is helping us to find and apply rebate forms.  Looking 

to move ahead since we have 2 possible rebates to 

apply - (Ottertail Power & Renewable Energy rebate). 

We are also researching the Govt rebate and the steps 

it requires.  A special meeting can be called to review 

final forms once they come. 

• Call Committee - A council rep needed on the call 

committee.  Donna volunteered with Donnette as her 

backup if needed.  

• Donna checked with the Big Stone County Fair to see 

if we should do the service there on July 14 - Yes we 

will, Jim will be gone and contemporary crew will take 

over. 

• The quote for Parsonage furnace for around $12,000 

was reviewed - ready if we need it and have a quote 

with Nelsons. 

New Business: 

• We received a donation request from Essentia Health 

Foundation - we respectfully decline giving.   

• We received a thank you from Southwest Minnesota 

Synod - $4000.00 Mission Support.  

• We received a donation from the Bernice Mattke 

Memorial of $500 to be used for Bible 

School/supplies/food.  

• An update to the Song Select subscription for our 

license was renewed at $240.00 on a motion by Deb, 

second by Randy, M/C 

• Ink Toner for the Color Printer is needed.  Motion by 

Deb to purchase the standard yield ink was approved. 

• Minister Jim is canceling bible study for next 3 weeks 

due to low numbers- he will include bible study 

materials in sermon/readings time for 6 weeks - July 

21- August 25.  This helps fulfill part of his internship 

requirements.  

There will not be a meeting in July, the next meeting in August - 

Date TBD 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


